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               BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING AGENDA                   
           Tuesday, October 23, 2018 at 3:00 PM            

                                 Town Hall, Hearing Room    
                 367 Main Street, 2nd Floor, Hyannis, MA 

 
This meeting of the Board of Health is being recorded and transmitted by the Information Technology Department of the Town of 
Barnstable on Channel 18.  Under MGL Chapter 30A Section 20, anyone else desiring to make such a recording or transmission 
must notify the Chairman.  

 
I. Public Comment: 

 
II. Public Hearing: Pursuant to the authority granted under Section 31 of Chapter 111 

of the General Laws of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, and 310 CMR 15.305, 
the Board will hold a public hearing to take public comment and review and discuss a 
proposed amendment to Article XV of the Town of Barnstable Code: Protection of 
Saltwater Estuaries, Section 360-45, Interim Regulations. The amendment would 
modify the existing interim regulation to limit its applicability to the Craigville Beach 
Zoning District. 
 

III. Proposed amendment to Section 322.4 of the Town of Barnstable Code:  
Reduction of Toilet Facilities at Food Establishments. 
 

IV. Variance – Septic: 
John Schnaible, Coastal Engineering, representing Marie Souza, owner – 168 Long 
Beach Road, Centerville, Map/Parcel 205-008, 0.07acre, failed septic system, 
requesting multiple variances. 

 
V. Septic – Monitoring: 

Winston Steadman, All Cape Environmental Services, representing Ann and Kathleen 
Beauchamp, owners of 18-20 Sunset Avenue, Centerville, requesting reduction in 
monitoring for seasonal use. 
 

VI. Show-Cause Hearing: 
Leeane Moulthrop, Manager, Resort and Conference Center at Hyannis, 35 Scudder   
Avenue, Hyannis, pool violation, near drowning with no lifeguard present. 

      
VII. Food – Variance: 

Peter Kempton, owner of “Flashback”, 294 Main Street, Hyannis, requesting grease 
trap variance and a toilet facilities variance. 
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VIII. Hearing: 

Toby Leary, General Contractor, and Mark Patel, owner of International Inn, 662 
Main Street, Hyannis, are requesting to have the motel license re-instated as work 
has been completed on building#1. 

 
IX. Minutes: 

     Minutes – September 25, 2018. 
 

X. Old / New Business: 
Percolation Test and Test Holes for Repairs. 
 

XI.      Correspondence: 
Project Change:  West Barnstable Conservation Land – Shooting Range. 
 


